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SUPPLEMENTAL ANNOUNCEMENT IN RELATION TO PROFIT WARNING

This announcement is made by Newlink Technology Inc. (the “Company”, together with its 
subsidiaries, the “Group”) pursuant to Rule 13.09(2)(a) of the Rules Governing the Listing of 
Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the “Listing Rules”) and the Inside 
Information Provisions (as defined in the Listing Rules) under Part XIVA of the Securities and 
Futures Ordinance (Chapter 571 of the Laws of Hong Kong).

Reference is made to the announcement of the Company dated 21 August 2023 in relation to the 
profit warning (the “Announcement”). Unless otherwise defined, capitalized terms used herein 
shall have the same meanings as those defined in the Announcement.

The Board would like to provide supplemental information in relation to the Announcement as 
follows (presented in bold and underlined): “Based on the management accounts of the Group, 
(1) the Group is expected to record a decreased gross profit ranging from approximately RMB24 
million to approximately RMB27 million for the six months ended 30 June 2023, representing a 
possible decrease of approximately 19% to 28% as compared to the Group’s gross profit for the 
six months ended 30 June 2022 of approximately RMB33 million. (2) The Group is expected to 
record a loss for the period attributable to owners of the Company ranging from approximately 
RMB26 million to approximately RMB29 million for the six months ended 30 June 2023, as 
compared to the Group’s recorded profit for the period attributable to owners of the 
Company for the six months ended 30 June 2022 of approximately RMB17 million.”

Save as disclosed above, all information and contents set out in the Announcement remain 
unchanged.

Shareholders and potential investors of the Company are advised to exercise caution when 
dealing in the shares of the Company.
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